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Village Area Crime Report 4/21/13 – 5/10/13

�





Next Neighborhood Watch Meetings:


At St. Matthews’ Church


1344 Borgstrom,


Ypsilanti, MI. 48198





Meetings start at 7pm


Community Planning Meeting


May 14th





Ypsi Pride – May 18th





May 20th, 2013 (a week early)





June 17th, 2013 (a week early)





Remembering Those Who Paid the Price for Freedom!





May Edition


2013





Steve Stencel – Coordinator


  � HYPERLINK "mailto:sstencel@comcast.net" ��sstencel@comcast.net�





Twp NW Coordinator – Tammie Keen


  � HYPERLINK "mailto:tkeen@ytown.org" ��tkeen@ytown.org� 





  East District WCSO Officers:


Lt Jim Anuskiewicz – 484-6741


Sgt Mike Marocco – 545-6684


Sgt G Fox – 260-6127


Sgt M Radzik – 260-2822


Sgt T Pennington – 260-6027


Sgt David Archer – 260-7997


Sgt S. Armstrong – 260-9845





Ordinance Department – 485-4393


Graffiti Hotline – 483-8244


Boombox  or Noise Complaint – Call 911


Non-Emergency Police – 994-2911











April Meeting Highlights





	Our April 22nd meeting was attended by 35 residents.  We were visited by Lt. Anuskiewicz, Deputies Yeager and Dire from the WCSO, Sarah Teare from Habitat for Humanity and Tammie Keen, our Township Neighborhood Watch Coordinator.�	WE Started off with a discussion about the jogger that was robbed at Georgina and Grove on 4/19.  Lt. Jim Anuskiewicz said all reports point to this being an isolated incident, not being repeated around the Township (there have been no further similar robberies in our area since).


	Jim also cautioned that as the weather warms, crime in general spikes as well and that they are thinking ahead by starting to utilize members of the Community Action Team to be proactive in fighting this seasonal surge.  They will be more visible in neighborhoods by riding bikes and even walking their patrols.  This will make them more visible and easier to be approach by residents who may have a question or concern that they might not otherwise be able to convey to the police.


	He stresses that no complaint is too minor and that they want to know any suspicions we may have on our streets.  He stressed that for the WCSO to be successful, there needs to be a partnership with the neighborhoods and good communications is the best way to start on this.


	Deputies Yeager and Dire gave the crime stats.  We had a MDOP on Levona (a damaged mailbox) and a Larceny on Jay (boxes delivered by mail, left on porch, taken) and 15 calls of suspicious activity.  Overall a good month considering the weather has gotten better.


	Questions and comments:  A resident asked what the speed limit is in the neighborhood.  Deputy Dire said it was 25mph.   Another resident reported a street sign for Hull St is missing at the I-94 Service Drive.  The Deputy also reported that a new ordinance has been passed that prohibits portable basketball hoops from being used in the streets.


	   	





			Continued on back





Gault Village Community Planning Meeting








Come share your ideas about what makes our neighborhood great and what things we can do together to make it even better!  Habitat for Humanity is hosting a Community Planning Meeting where Gault Village residents can voice their opinions about the strengths and needs in our community.  Please join in on Tuesday May 14 at the Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints (941 S. Grove Road) for this exciting meeting.  Food will be served from 6:00 – 6:30pm, and the meeting will be held from 6:30 – 8:00pm.  If you plan to attend, it would be helpful to let Sarah Teare at Habitat for Humanity know (�HYPERLINK "mailto:steare@h4h.org"��steare@h4h.org� or 734-677-1558 x130), but it’s also fine if you just show up on May 14.  If you can’t make it to this meeting, there will be more ways to participate coming soon.  We hope you will be a part of this exciting work in our neighborhood!  





Township News





April Meeting Highlights Cont.





      We also talked about the Ypsi Pride cleanup.


   		  -YPSI PRIDE IS BACK! –


The annual Spring cleanup is once again back and will happen on Saturday, May 18th.  We will meet up at Gault Village at 9am, have a quick bite for breakfast, then spread out to clean and pick up critical areas of the neighborhood, giving a great start to the Spring season!  We will plan to work for up to 2 hours (remember the more people that help, the less time it takes!).  Volunteers need to remember to dress for the weather (we go, rain or shine).  We will have some gloves and garbage bags to pass out.  Some people rig up sticks with nails taped on to help with bending.  There is also a "Thank You" picnic at Recreation Park immediately following the cleanup, and encourage all volunteers to attend. The picnic runs from Noon until 2pm with a free meal and entertainment while you eat.   Please help out.  Children are welcome to participate, but must be accompanied by a responsible adult.  We do this every year, not because we have to or that it is expected of us, but because we truly feel better for participating in something that is ours; done by and for ourselves!  Call 734-358-0590 to volunteer.


	Tammie Keen also talked about Twp happenings.  She reported that The Liberty Square Condo demolition should finally begin around the end of May.  Repaving of Grove Rd by Gault Village should begin in July, while we will also get resurfaced on Grove Rd from Harris to the city line as well, this summer.  A resident asked if moped are allowed on the streets, she said that the ordinance allows them if they are licensed and driven by a licensed driver.  She also mentioned that there will be a Dog clinic held on June 15th from 9am – 12pm at the Twp Civic Center on Huron River Dr.  The following services will be available:  Rabies Vaccination $5.00.  To obtain a 3 year rabies proof of a previous 3 year rabies must be presented.  Distemper Vaccination $15.00.  Bordetella $15.00.   Heartworm Test $20.00.  Micro Chipping $25.00.  Heartworm preventative will be available at a discounted rate for those getting a heartworm test for their dog.  Dog license $3.00 / $6.00 / $9.00 .


	Sarah Teare from Habitat also spoke to the group.  She offered an invitation to all residents to join us at the Gault Village Steering Committee open house.  The purpose is to find out what improvements would we like to see for our already pretty neat neighborhood.  Free food and refreshments included.  See the article on the front page for the details.





    Next Recycle Pickup Dates – are May 17th and May 31st.  The Compost Site has now expanded it’s hours to 9am to 5pm, Mon-Fri and 9am to 4pm on Saturdays.  The yard waste program has also resumed and is collected on our normal garbage pickup days.  Remember that yard waste has to be in either 32 gallon labeled garbage cans or in those large paper yard waste bags you can buy.


    Township News! – The twp will hold its annual drive-thru dog clinic that will be held at the Township Civic Center on Saturday, June 15th from 9:00 a.m. to 12:00 noon. The Humane Society would be present to administer low cost vaccinations and residents could purchase dog licenses.  The Ford Blvd. bridge construction has begun and that detours are in effect to get around that section of the township.


    August Millage Election Set - Ypsilanti Township will ask residents to approve three millage increases when they go to the polls on Aug. 6.  If all three are approved, residents would pay an additional 1.75 mills for fire protection, police protection and solid waste collection.  If the millages aren’t approved, officials say residents can expect cuts in core services in a township that already has trimmed 50 positions and lost millions of dollars in revenue in the last six years. 


Voters will be asked to approve millage increases of:


   .325 mills for fire service, which would raise the millage to 3.125 mills.


   .950 mills for police protection, which would raise the millage to 5.95 mills. 


   .475 mill for garbage, refuse collection, recycling, composting, disposal of solid waste, energy conservation, alternative energy, water quality and environmental protection, which would increase the millage to 2.155 mills.


    If all three millages were passed, a homeowner with a house with a taxable value of $200,000 would annually pay an additional $175 in taxes.


   Neighborhood Yard Sale – We will sponsoring our annual Neighborhood Yard Sale on July 22nd.  We will put an ad in the paper again, so register with   Kathleen at 482-9738 or � HYPERLINK "javascript:;" �missingcolorado@gmail.com�








Larceny From a Building – 4/23,  1100 bk of Juneau                                      Vehicle Theft – 4/25, 1100 bk of Share


Assault – 4/30, Harris and Marcus


B&E – 5/2, 900 bk of Grove, Forced entry, no info on item(s) taken.  


                  


Warmer weather has started the grass growing.  Don’t get cited by the Ordinance Twp for grass that’s too long.  A cut lawn keeps the pests down, helps the street look well and keeps the law of your back!  Be a good neighbor.  GET-R-DONE!








